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CELLAR CLUB INC. 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD 

AT THE JOHNSONVILLE COMMUNITY CENTRE ON 
WEDNESDAY, 9 May 2018 

 
Present: 
Anne Megget, Dinah Bunny, Gayl Gaukrodger, Jenny Jebson, Mary Taylor, Murray 
Jaspers, Richard Jebson, Richard Taylor, Steve Eades, Terry Friel, Maree Hickey, Dennis 
Mann, Kevin Moran, Fiona Shaw, Evelynn Dawson, Tim O’Grady, Sandi Morris, Adeline 
McTaggart, Michael Hall, Jane Hall, Les Stephens, Cecilia Parker, Brian Harris 
 
Apologies:  
Francesca Menzies, Jennifer Torr, Carolyn Hooper, Robin Semmens, Pat Semmens, 
Christine Crook, Derek Thompson, Michael Kuus, Trevor Burrs, Camel Joes, Audrey 
Stephens, Margaret Kuus. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting 
The minutes of the previous AGM (2017) were circulated with the May Newsletter. 
  
Motion:  That the minutes of the 2016/2017 AGM held on 10th May 2017 as circulated be 
confirmed. 
 
Moved by Murray Jaspers, seconded by Richard Taylor 
 
Passed by Acclamation 
 
Matters Arising 
None. 
 
Financial Report for the Year 2017/2018 
Wayne Kennedy spoke to his report, circulated by email in May 2018 and tabled at the 
meeting.  A full set will be placed on the website. 
 
Total Income of $4,751 was down in 2017, while expenditure totaled $4,226.00, resulting 
in a profit for the year of $525.00. Wayne reported that this profit was due to having a 
couple of suppliers subsided meetings this year.  Membership was down this year to 54 
members. We also decreased the stock in the cellar during the year going from 106 to 84 
bottles of wine.  The subscriptions this year were used for a license fee, BBQ, dinner and 
the website.  The subscriptions intends to smooth the accounts over the year. 
 
The total funds are now total $5,542.00, represented by a healthy bank balance of 
$4,060.00 and a wine cellar of 84 bottles  with a value of $1,764. 
 
Motion:  That the Income and Expenditure Statement and Balance Sheet for 2017/20718 
be received. 
 
Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded by Richard Taylor 
 
Passed by Acclamation 
 
President’s Report for the Year 2017/18:   
Murray Jaspers spoke to his report which was tabled at the meeting.  Rather than print 
copies for this year, this report will be posted on the club’s website.  Murray talked about 
our year and happening, coming and going of the club.  
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* This report is annexed to these minutes. 
 
Notices of Motion:   
 

Election of Life Member 
In recognition of her leadership of the Cellar Club as President, her services on the 
committee for 21 years and her ongoing support and involvement in the club since 1991, I 
move that Cecilia Parker be granted life membership of the Cellar Club. 
 
Moved Anne Megget, Seconded Murray Jaspers 
 
Background  
Cecilia has been associated with the Cellar club for more than 25 years joining in 1991.  
She became a committee member the following year, becoming secretary in 1995, 
President from 2007 to 2011 and Vice President from 2011 to 2013.  Cecilia has made 
delectable fruitcakes for many of our important occasions.  She continues to attend our 
monthly meetings and takes part in our activities. 
 
Carried unanimously 
 
Election of Officers and Committee for the year 2019/18: 
Nominations were received for the officers and committee as follows: 
 
President: Murray Jaspers - Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded Anne Megget, 
 
Vice-President: Anne Megget – Moved by Murray Jaspers, seconded Gayl Gaukrodgers, 
 
Secretary: Jenny Jebson – Moved by Murray Jaspers, seconded by Fiona Shaw, 
 
Treasurer: Wayne Kennedy – Moved by Murray Jaspers, seconded Richard Taylor, 
 
Committee: Nominations were received for Gayl Gaukrodger, Robin Semmens and Steve 
Eades, Richard Taylor - Moved by Murray Jaspers, seconded by Les Stephens,  
 
All these nominees were deemed elected by acclamation. 
 
Subscriptions 
 
Motion: That 2018/2019 subscriptions be maintained at $25. 
 
Moved by Wayne Kennedy, seconded by Jenny Jebson, 
 
Passed by Acclamation 
 
General Business 
 

• Car parking:  Information about the car parking at the community centre has been 
in the newsletter and also discussed at the committee. Parking is available at the 
mall.  We are happy to stay in this venue unless there is support for moving the 
meeting to another venue.  Please be aware that from July the bus terminal will be 
in Moorefield Road.  Our current venue is close to transport and has nice facilities. 
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• Murray Jaspers asked members to let the committee know of any skills or 
knowledge that you have so that when needed the club can ask members with the 
required skill to help out the club.   
 

• Licence - Murray spoke about why we have a licence.  It was unexpected.  We put 
notices on buses with best intentions, but this brought the club to the attention of 
the council. As a result, we were informed that we need a licence to operate our 
club nights.  We decided to comply, and we will need to reapply again this year 
from square one as the licence is annual.  The council interpretation is that as there 
is a door charge we need a license. 

 
The meeting closed at 8:38 pm and was followed by the traditional supper catered by the 
Committee, accompanied by wines from the Club’s cellar. 
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President’s Annual Report 2018                 

It is my pleasure to present to members the annual report for the year 2017 – 2018 at the AGM of 

the Cellar Club on this Wednesday 9 May 2018.  The purpose of the report is to highlight and 

reflect on the activities and successes of the year and to acknowledge the contributions of both 

committee members and club members that have taken the club into its 39th year as a leading 

wine society in Wellington. 

Rather than print copies for this year this report will be posted on the club’s website. 

Ensuring we maintain a viable membership is critical to the club’s longevity and success and 

depends on your support.  Keeping this good level of membership by organising the types of 

meetings and events you wish to see and attracting new members is a prime focus for the 

committee.  It is satisfying to report that our membership remains at a sound level (around 60 

financial members including 4 life members) and it is through a well designed, maintained and 

promoted website and having a most readable and well anticipated ‘e-newsletter’ that we have 

kept the club to the fore for those who enjoy participating in the wine appreciation and the 

education objectives of the club. 

As well as being an incorporated society it is pleasing to report we are legal.  Does this mean 

maybe we were not ?  Well perhaps ?  As part of the club’s membership and promotion drive we 

chose to advertise on the Newland’s buses.   What this meant was that we were drawn to the 

attention of the city council and as a consequence we were required (compelled) to take out a 

liquor license at the associated cost to operate.  This was not without some fuss and has been in 

place for 2017 and during March and April it has been renewed with all the necessary approvals 

that are entailed with the council, police, licensing authority and public health.  Hence it is a new 

cost to us and a source of revenue for council.  I want to extend my sincere thanks to Richard 

Taylor and Wayne Kennedy for the patience and work that has gone into this particular 

challenging exercise. 

It is pleasing indeed to note the club’s finances are in good shape allowing for the costs of venue 

hire, website license, liquor license and the fixed costs we incur.  Our treasurer runs a tight set of 

accounts and has a remarkable “knack” of setting the ‘right’ door price, anticipating costs, 

proposing where events are able to be subsidised  and getting it right just about every time.  This 

keeps us in the black and allows the subsidising of the BBQ, dinners, wines in the club cellar 

provided at the likes of this AGM and a capped price at the door when we know the wine to be 

tasted is more expensive than per normal. 

Our club meeting model is to ensure we pay our way with all wineries and distributors and they 

know this, thereby helping relationships and ensuring they are happy to return.  We provide a 

thank you voucher to presenters and we pay their invoices on request, unless the presenter 

decides to waive the cost of the wine supplied.  And some presenters do and this is often 

facilitated by the level of orders which sometimes are significant and I thank you most sincerely 

for the orders we generate from meetings.  Also my thanks to the committee members who 

undertake to compile and distribute the orders as this is most convenient for the wineries and the 

distributors / merchants. 
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It may be of interest to you to know this particular cost model and approach is not the norm 

necessarily for all wine clubs either in NZ or even Wellington.  Most have an annual subscription 

for members but a number of clubs expect the wineries to donate the wine, and either those clubs 

may cover the presenters costs such as for travel (capped) or sometimes clubs just expect the 

wineries to cover all the costs.  For some clubs their operation depends on the levels of orders 

received so there are expectations on their members.  These approaches can limit the range and 

calibre of presenters and I believe the mixed model we have developed is the best for our club 

members, fairest for the wineries, is affordable and ensures we have remained viable for the 

length of time the club has.  And indeed it is your support with subscriptions and attending that 

ensures this viability.  Thank you. 

Planning the annual tasting programme is always a challenge and a pleasure.  By not planning too 

far ahead (as previously) we have been able to be flexible but occasionally that does not work.  

Interestingly one of the best attended recent meetings was one where members actually 

presented after a winery withdrew, so we do have a Plan B.  Keeping a modest cellar is a key to 

this cover as well as having cellared wines that you will be sampling later this evening and at 

dinner evenings. 

In summary the meeting scope over the last year has been broad.  We have had presentations 

from wineries ( Seifred, Geisen, Stonecroft, Haythornthwaite) , from a leading wine writer John 

Saker talking us through some old vintages, from distributors with European wine experiences 

from Eurovintage and Macvine International, our own theme [Summer Rose] evening, two well 

attended dinners (Cashmere Lounge, the WellTec Bistro 52) and a great BBQ in January.  

Attendances across the board have probably never been better and I thank you for supporting 

these club events. 

At this point I wish to extend my congratulations to Cecilia Parker on her nomination for life 

membership of the club.  Cecilia has had a long association with the club, served on the committee 

with time as Secretary, President and until recently Vice-President and the club wishes you well 

Cecilia and trusts you will enjoy continuing your association with a club that you have contributed 

to so generously. 

To the committee, there is a debt of gratitude for the sterling efforts that have gone into the club’s 

business and organisation.  The responsibilities have been willingly shared by a dedicated 

committee group, whose contributions to committee meetings and club affairs have been 

invaluable, namely 

• the membership initiatives and vice presidential support (Anne) 

• the club’s financials are in great shape (Wayne),  

• the minutes and secretarial work has kept the committee well informed & 

accountable(Jenny),  

• the compilation of the newsletter (Robin) is a key to our successes, and with 

• the management of the website (Steve), they have lifted the club’s profile,  

• our social functions, suppers and hospitality tasks (Gayl) 

• our regulatory and licensing requirements (Richard)  and 
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•  with all of the committee working together, our presenter organisation and meeting and 

venue arrangements have been reliably undertaken throughout the year with no problems 

even when the presenter pulls out without too much warning 

 

I commented last year that the club is your club.  Opening up wine horizons and building an 

appreciation of wine is the club’s objective.  Your regular attendance, support and ordering from 

our presenters is the basis upon which we can continue to thrive.  I encourage you to provide 

feedback and guidance for the committee to keep our meetings relevant and topical.  My thanks 

go to the committee members for your collective efforts and willingness to undertake a range of 

tasks, and to all of the club’s members for your interest and involvement and the chance to share 

in wine with you. 

 

Murray Jaspers 

President, The Cellar Club Inc (9 May 2018) 

 


